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District Governor Doug Wight’s Message 

Greetings to             
District 4-C5 Lions, 

The month of July 
moved by very 
quickly.  As I        
reported last 
month, July 3 was 
our official installa-
tion in Las Vegas.  
All of the District 
Governor Elects 

assembled in the conference center of the MGM   
Hotel for the final plenary session.  And as I reported 
last month, IPDG Nick pulled my District Governor 
Elect ribbon off of my DG badge and he immediately 
left to catch up with family for an afternoon flight to  
Chicago to attend a cousin’s wedding. By the way, he 
and Lion JoAnn made it to the flight on time with 
little time to spare. 

On July 4, Lion Diana and I left Las Vegas on a South-
west flight for Sacramento and it was one of the best 
flights I can recall with lots of room on the plane    
being about two thirds full.  We arrived home safely 
and although Las Vegas was enjoyable, there is no 
place like home after such a long vacation.  Yes, Lions 
trips are our vacations for the foreseeable future and 
I enjoy all of those trips visiting and catching with our 
family of Lions. 

The following weekend was our District Cabinet     
Installation at the Higgins Lions Center on July 14th. 
We had a great time and if you saw some of the   
photos posted on Facebook, it was a unique installa-
tion with PCC Denny Grotrian as our installing officer, 
with assistance by Lion Susan during the installation. 

We have visited four clubs so far and only 49 more to 
go.  Our first was our home club, Nevada City Lions, 
where I had the honor of performing the installation 
of officers, inducting a new member and sharing with 
our home club our experiences so far and plans for 
the year.   

Additionally, we have held four training sessions for 
club Presidents, Vice-Presidents, Secretaries, Treasur-
ers and all others.  All have been attended by mostly 

seasoned Lions who have held their positions in the 
past and a few new Lions who were new to the      
position.  It was a great chance to learn and share 
during the training sessions. 

On Saturday, July 28, Grass Valley Host Lion Secretary 
Ginger Jackson hosted the annual “Buckeye Lake” 
Governor’s Dunk.  No, it is not held at a lake, rather it 
was held at Ginger’s home and her pool is where I 
was indoctrinated as so many other District Gover-
nors ahead of me have experienced. Years ago it 
used to be held at a local lake by that name until it 
dried up and from that moment in time forward Lion 
Ginger and her late husband Welcom Jackson hosted 
the annual event. This time, their President, Krista 
Putnam explained to me that we should plan to jump 
into the pool together and on the count of three, in 
we went at the same time.  With the weather being 
so warm, the water was wonderful.  I thank Lion   
Ginger and the Grass Valley Host Lions for hosting 
this wonderful event every year. 

We are finalizing plans to hold our first quarterly  
Cabinet Meeting at John F. Kennedy High School in 
Sacramento on August 18, 2019.  Sacramento Region 
Chair Lynn Ventura has been putting the final plans 
together and I encourage all members to attend.  
During the first hour, she will put on a forum for all 
present on Diabetes Awareness and during the day, 
there will be Diabetes screening.  There are several 
other forums scheduled during the second and third 
hours.  Following lunch we will reconvene and there 
will be a limited number of reports, but not as many 
as there have been in the past. We are requesting 
that all members wishing to share upcoming events 
to put your report in writing to Cabinet Secretary (CS) 
Jeri Retzlaff.  Those reports will become part of our    
Cabinet meeting minutes.  
Additionally, the notices 
will be posted on our 
weekly E-Blasts, so please 
submit those to Tony    
Santos as well in order that 
they can be included in the 
weekly E-Blasts.  See page 
20 for email address. 
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DG Doug Wight’s Message Continued 

We are looking forward to the club visits in the up-
coming months. CS Jeri has been working with all of 
the clubs to verify visitation dates.  As in the past, we 
attempt to visit the foothill clubs before winter sets 
in as there could be snow storms to deal with in    
January and February for those of us living in the 
foothills. 

Besides the club visits we will be attending numerous 
events during the next few months, such as anniver-
sary dinners, crab feeds, wine tasting events and 
many more fun events.  If your club has dates set 
aside, get those dates to CS Jeri,  Lions Tony  Santos 
and Kitty Kramer, so that Lions can plan their calen-
dars. 

And lastly, it’s not too early to think about conven-
tions coming up.  The Multiple District Convention is 
in your backyard, the Sacramento Doubletree Hotel 
from February 8 thru February 10, 2019. The special 
speaker will be Third Vice President Brian Sheehan, a 
dynamic speaker. 

Our own District Convention is scheduled for April 26 
thru April 28, 2019 at the San Ramon Marriott. This 
year’s theme is “Paint Your Wagon.” 

And while taking that ride down the Gold Road of  
Lionism, the Pot of Gold at the end is filled with new 
members, new projects and new clubs on the       
horizon. Please join in filling the pot to the brim with 
those new members, projects and formations of new 
clubs. 

A parting word is to pray for all of those affected by 
the recent horrific fires in California, both in the 
north and throughout the state, and especially the 
fire fighters and first responders who have put their 
lives on the line as they have done so many times in 
the past. 

All my best to you, your District Governor,  

Doug Wight 

“Ride the Gold Road of Lionism” 

DG Doug and other Lions enjoyed an afternoon at the annual DG dunk hosted by 
Grass Valley Host Lions.  Club President Krista Putnam introduced DG Doug and 
they both jumped into the unusually warm pool.  Time to dry out!  With Lions 
Mark Steffens and Mike Hill!   
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1st Vice District Governor Sarah Enloe’s Message 

 
Dear Fellow District 4-

C5 Lions: 

 

As I begin my second 
month as your 1st 
Vice District Governor 
(VDG), I can hardly 
believe that July start-
ed off with a loud   
LIONS ROAR which 

was our 101st Lions Clubs International (LCI) Conven-
tion!  Then just as quickly,  it disappeared in the blink 
of eye, but it was filled with a ton of activities and a 
lot those activities sprang from the new programs 
announced at the Convention.  
 
On July 14, 2018, Lion Carle and I attended the       
District 4-C5 Installation where our new District    
Governor (DG) Doug Wight and his Cabinet were   
installed.  It was an entertaining and interesting 
evening with an innovative installation ceremony 
conducted by Past Council Chair (PCC) Denny    
Grotrian and assisted by Lion Susan Grotrain, his 
lovely wife.   
 
This year as your 1st VDG, I will be working closely 
with Past District Governor (PDG) Mike Retzlaff, our 
District 4-C5 Global Membership Team (GMT) Coordi-
nator.  Our focus will be on increasing the District 
membership numbers by recruiting new members, 
helping to retain our current members, and charter-
ing new Clubs. 
 
I will also be working closely with PDG Andy            
Anderson, our District 4-C5 Lions Clubs International 
Foundation (LCIF) Coordinator.  We will be focusing 
on the implementation of the new LCIF Campaign 
100:  LCIF Empowering Service, which is one of the 

Campaigns that was announced at the LCI              
Convention.  We are celebrating a century of service 
while working to support Lions’ efforts for the next 
100 years and beyond.  With financial support from 
Lions, other donors and partners, the Foundation is 
committed to raising US $300 million by June 20, 
2021.  It’s an unprecedented goal, but one LCIF is 
confident we’ll reach together. 
 
As I mentioned in my first column last month, District 
4-C5 held four Club Officers’ Training sessions during 
July, one for each of the Regions.  Just a friendly    
reminder to all new Clubs Officers who possibly were 
unable to make of these training sessions, please  
ensure that you monitor the District 4-C5 website for 
an additional upcoming training for new Club Officers 
which will be forthcoming soon.   
 
Lion Carle and I will miss the first District 4-C5       
Cabinet Meeting hosted by Sacramento Region.  Our 
youngest son, Anthony, is getting married on August 
18, 2018, in Maui, Hawaii.  We will see you all upon 
our return. 
 
As a final note, the fire season is upon us here in    
California especially in the Redding area, the Carr Fire 
is wreaking havoc with our Lions families and every-
one and there are other fires throughout California.  
We ask that you keep everyone in your prayers,     
especially those putting their lives on the line fighting 
these vicious fires. 
 
Stay cool and be safe. 
 
Sincerely in Lionism,                                                    
First Vice District Governor Sarah Enloe  
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2nd Vice District Governor Cat Gon’s Message 

Hi Lions, 

 

Well!  We are all getting down to 

business as usual within the     

District.  IPDG Nick McNicholas 

has sent out the schedule for 

Plans for Club President, Vice 

President, Secretary, Treasurer, 

and other officer trainings and are in full swing.  

I urge all newly installed officers to take full   

advantage of these training sessions.  As we 

move into our next 100 years of Lionism,    

technological advances are becoming the     

preferred method of reporting club activities, 

updating membership statistics and data, and 

contact with fellow Lions and club members.  

Those clubs vying for the “TOP CLUB” competi-

tion, these trainings are essential for             

contention. 

 

District 4-C5 Club Officers Training was con-
ducted on: 
 
• Donner Region on Saturday, July 14, 2018 

• Dos Rios Region on Saturday, July 21, 2018 

• Washoe Region on Saturday, July 28, 2018 

• Sacramento Region on Sunday, July 29, 
2018 

• Zone/Region Chair on Saturday, August 4, 
2018 

 
A fifth and final Club Officers training session 
is being scheduled and will be announced 
soon! 
 
With the future rollout of MyLion, instructions 

for how to access and report will 
be an           invaluable tool to eve-
ry club officer.  Even the most 
seasoned veteran secretary may 
need to learn more prior to im-
plementation.  
 
Our first Cabinet meeting of the 
new year is just around the      
corner, August 18th.  Great        

forums and information will be made available.  
This is traditionally the best attended Cabinet 
meeting.  Information pertaining to upcoming 
events such as foundation fundraisers, more 
leadership seminars, and our 2019 District Con-
vention (“PAINT YOUR WAGON”) will be made 
available.   
 
Learn more about our foundations, including:  
Folsom Project for Visually Impaired, Lions     
Education Foundation, Northern California    
Lions Sight Association, Lions Project for Canine 
Companions for Independence, Special Kids 
Day, Lions Clubs International Foundation and 
the new grant application process will be avail-
able, to name a few).  Please see District Chair 
PDG Andy Anderson for more information. 
 
As always, I am here to assist you with arrang-
ing additional training if needed and hope that 
all prospective future officer would take         
advantage of all these training sessions.  
 
Enjoy the remainder of 
your summer, stay safe, 
and stay cool!   
 
Sincerely,  
Lion Cat Gon  
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Global Leadership Team 

Submitted by IPDG Nick McNicholas 
 
While packing for the International Convention in Las    
Vegas, I was contacted by the then DG Elect Doug Wight 
and asked if I was interested in Chairing the District Global 
Leadership Team (GLT).   
 
Now a that time, in my little pumpkin head, I assumed that 
I would be given some type of task(s) to do for the DG; 
however, beyond that, I saw my civilian life coming back to 
me. Of course, even though those thoughts were dancing 

through my brain, the chance to be offered (as an           
educator) the GLT position was something I could not pass 
up. 
 
Since that day, I have playing catch-up. Therefore, a BIG 
Lion THANK-YOU goes out to PDG Andy Anderson for  
grabbing the reigns and working with the Region Chairs to 
set up some initial training dates for the Club Officers. 
 
We have completed all four regional training sessions, and 
at this point our numbers look like: 

Donner Region – 12 Clubs Clubs Represented 

President:  5 (42%) (1 VP), Missing 7 (58%) Colfax, Foothill, Foresthill (2), Higgins Diggins, Nevada City 

Secretary:  5 (42%), Missing 7 (58%) Foothill, Foresthill, Grass Valley Host, Higgins Diggins, Meadow 
Vista 

Treasurer:  3 (25%), Missing 9 (75%) Colfax, Foresthill, Nevada City 

Dos Rios Region – 13 Clubs   

President: 5 - 39% (5 VPs), Missing 8 (61%} 
  

Antelope (2), Country Club, Esparto (4), Woodland Host (2), 
Yolo Sunset 

Secretary:  3 (23%), Missing 10 (77%) Antelope, Midtown, Woodland Host 

Treasurer:  2 (15%), Missing 11 (85%) Country Club, Woodland Host 

All Other officers: Tail Twister Antelope 

Sacramento – 14 Clubs   

President:  7 (50%), Missing 7 (50%) Camellia (2), Capitol, Elk Grove, Embarcadero, Golden State, 
Maharlika, Senator 

Secretary: 11 (79%), Missing 3 (21%) Camellia. Colfax, Elk Grove. Embarcadero (2). Maharlika (2), 
Pride of Laguna Creek, Senator, Sacramento Nepalese, Valley Hi 

Treasurer:  6 (43%), Missing 8 (57%) Camellia (2), Maharlika (2), Pride of Laguna Creek, Senator 

All Other officers: 3 (Bulletin Editor (2), Chaplain) Camellia, Valley Hi 

Washoe – 12 Clubs   

President:  5 (42%) (1VP), Missing 7 (58%) Folsom Lake, Lincoln Hills, Placerville, Pride of Laguna Creek, 
Roseville Sunrise (2) 

Secretary: 5 (42%), Missing 7 (58%) Folsom City, Lincoln Hills, Placerville, Roseville Host, Roseville 
Sunrise 

Treasurer:  3 (25%), Missing 9 (75%) Folsom City Host, Lincoln Hills, Roseville Host 

All Other officers: 1 (Membership) Lincoln Hills 

Continued on next page 
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A major thanks to our instructions and Region Chairs for organizing  and helping at these sessions!! 
 

Region Chairs: Diana Beer, Dennis Kramer, Jill Santos, & Lynn Ventura,   
Training Instructors: 

President: IPDG Nick McNicholas and DG Doug Wight 
Secretary: CS Jeri Retzlaff 
Treasure: ZC Bernie Milmoe and Carleton Enloe 
All Other Officers:  PDG Andy Anderson and Past Council Chair Derek Ledda 

 
Also a thanks to the many of Zone Chairs, 1st VDG Sarah Enloe, CT Sheri Retzlaff, and other Cabinet Officers for their      
assistance. 
 
Information will be sent to the presidents and secretaries with date, time, and location of the 5th and final Club Offic-
ers Training. 
 
More info next month about the direction of the Global Leadership Team 2018-19. 

Global Team Leadership Continued 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  2  
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DG Doug Wight’s Cabinet Installation 

PCC Denny and “Emperor Doug Wight 

GST Donna Price, PDG Mike Retzlaff 

Installation Officer, PCC Denny Grotrian 

ZC’s Jackie Wapp, Dave Stoermer, Zenny Yagen, Mark Steffens, 
and Bernie Milmoe 

2VDG Cat Gon, 1VDG Sarah Enloe 

RC’s Lynn Ventura and Jill Santos 

RC Diana Beer and Guess Who? 

RC’s Dennis Kramer and Diana Beer 
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 DG Doug Wight’s Cabinet Installation 

PDG Andy Anderson presenting DG with photo album from 
2018 Lions International Convention 

Keynote speaker IPDG Nick McNicholas  

DG Doug presenting 1VDG Sarah with her banner 

1VDG Sarah Enloe presenting 2VDG Cat Gon  
with her banner 

IPDG Nick presenting DG Doug with his banner 



 10 

 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  2  

PINS FOR PUPS FUNDRAISER 

Submitted by ZC Mark Steffens 

I personally would like to thank everyone who participated in the Canine Companions for Independence PINS 
FOR PUPS! With your support, we had a fabulous, amazing event (110 bowlers)! It was so thrilling to hear so 
many people cheering, laughing, having a blast and some making new friends! WOW! We had nine bowlers 
that bowled 300 perfect score games! Over 20 people received one hour of free bowling! It was wonderful to 
see all our canine companions puppies and service dogs in attendance.  A big thank-you to the Country Lanes 
for all they did to help me make this event possible.  Proceeds from this event was $2,081!! 

Lions Darren Simonds, Ritchie 
Carlson and Mark Steffens 

Mother Lode Lions are in 
the house! 

Lions Vicky Brady, Mark Steffens and guests 

Lion JoAnn Crouse and IPDG 
Nick McNicholas and pup friend 

PDG Andy Anderson, Lions 
Dennis Kramer and  

Cathy Messier 
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A Family of Lion Members Serves Their Communities 

Submitted by DG Doug Wight 

The Nevada City Lions held its Installation of Officers 
and Directors at Seaman’s Lodge in Nevada City on 
July 11, 2019. The installing officer was newly elected 
Nevada City Lion District Governor Doug Wight, who 
has been a Nevada City Lion member since the fall of 
1990. 

Among those Lions present was a family of five dedi-
cated Lions in their club who serve their community 
either as a group or individually.  DG Doug Wight is 
the brother of Lion Diana Beer, who is the Donner 
Region Chair; the uncle of Lion Jackie Wapp, who is 
the Sierra Zone Chair; and the great uncle of Lion   
Jamie Beer.  The Nevada City Lions are one of the few 
Lions Clubs in the State of California with three gener-
ations of Lions.  Also part of the family of Lions, is  
Lion Jackie Wapp’s husband, Lion Jim Wapp, who was 
named as District Partner In Service during the April 
2014 District Convention.  Lion Jim became a member  

 

 

 

in August of 2014. 

During the evening, President Mike Hill presented DG 
Doug Wight and Lion Ina Elrod with a Progressive 
Melvin Jones Fellow pin, one of the highest recogni-
tion awards from Lions Clubs International. 

The Nevada City Lions have served their community 
since 1947 and most recently has been working on 
installing a shelter at the Narrow Gauge Museum in 
Nevada City for passengers that will be waiting for a 
train trip at the historic museum.  The playground at 
Pioneer Park was adopted by the Nevada City Lions 
several years ago which includes the large play struc-
ture that the club purchased with financial assistance 
by the City of Nevada and other donations from the 
public. The club was also instrumental in the installa-
tion and paving of the basketball court near Seaman’s 
Lodge.  

From left, District Governor Doug Wight, Sierra Zone Chair Jackie Wapp, Lion Jamie Beer,  
Donner Region Chair Diana Beer and Lion Jim Wapp.  
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IPDG Nick McNicholas’s DG Appreciation Dinner 

 

Approximately 60 Lions and guests attended IPDG Nick’s DG Appreciation Dinner to recognize his Executive Cabinet 
team, DG Advisors and Committee Chairpersons for all of their hard work during 2017-2018.  The event was held on 
Saturday, July 21st, on a sweltering evening; however, since we were inside the Roseville Sunrise Clubhouse, it was 
definitely more bearable!!   

DG Nick requested the dinner prepared by Lion Jeremy Price (Taste of Tuscany) and his team consisted of a “Santa   
Maria” style tri-tip, seasoned pinquito beans, salad, garlic bread, and a chocolate cake for dessert.  Compliments to the 
chef and crew for a delicious meal! 
 
After dinner, DG Nick presented certificates and/or ribbons for contests that are not presented at the District Conven-
tion.  These include: 

100% Club Presidents 100% Club Secretaries 

Carol Puphal, Penn Valley Hi-Grader Lions Bruce Puphal, Penn Valley Hi-Grader Lions 

Helene Smith, Foresthill Lions Evelyn Butler, Folsom Lake Lions 

Jim Fuller, Woodland Host Lions Mary Bell, Foresthill Lions 

Ted Schoppe, Foothill Lions Susan Vogelesang, Woodland Host Lions 

Janet Proctor, Higgins Diggins Lions Susan Schoppe, Foothill Lions 

Ed Valencia, Rio Linda Lions Ina Elrod, Nevada City Lions 

Chris Gerard, Folsom Lake Lions Betty Roy, Higgins Diggins Lions 

Ann Schlenker, Folsom City Host Lions Sharon Newman, Folsom City Host Lions 

Blood Donor Individuals Blood Donor Clubs 

Maxfield Dodge, 27 pints Roseville Host Lions—First Place 

Paul Dean, Grass Valley Host Lions, 21 pints Grass Valley Host Lions—Second Place (Tie) 

Ed Valencia, Rio Linda Lions, 17 pints Rio Linda Lions—Second Place (Tie) 

Ronald Gaynor, Foothill Lions, 12 pints Mother Lode Lions—Third Place 

Kerri Jack, Mother Lode Lions, 9 pints  

Sandy Wilmot, Pride of Laguna Creek Lions, 7 pints  

Cat Gon, Embarcadero Lions, 5 pints  

PDG Erv Gon, Embarcadero Lions, 5 pints  

Bernie Milmoe, Roseville Host Lions, 5 pints  

Dave Pevny, Capitol Lions, 5 pints  

Bruce Puphal, Penn Valley Hi-Graders Lions, 5 pints  

Jeri Wartena, Antelope Lions, 4 pints  

Submitted by Blood Donation Chair Dan Goodwin:  Total donations for year equal 167 pints, all time dona-

tions for District 4-C5 total 11,841 pints!  Twelve Lions donated four or more times during the contest year! 

Don’t forget to review the rules for this year’s contest!!  I’m sure more Presidents and Secretaries qualified! 
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IPDG Nick McNicholas’s DG Appreciation Dinner 

 
“Round Tail” Visitation Awards- Individual “Round Tail” Visitation Awards-Clubs 

 Carolyn Cameron 

 Ronald Gaynor 

 Mary Hudson 

 Arnie Romanello 

 Susan Schoppe 

 Ted Schoppe 

 Rob Shotwell 

 Sandy Woods 

Foothill Lions—First Place 

 Mitzi Stockel Mother Lode Lions—Second Place  

Don’t forget to review the rules for this year’s contest!!  More clubs and Lions probably qualified, but did not 
submit nominations! 

PDG Nick and Lion Francine Nichol 
with IPDG Nick 

Lion Helene Smith with 100%  
President Certificate 

CS Jeri Retzlaff being presented 
with DG gift box 

ZC Tim Luckinbill (previous Donner 
Region Chair [RC]) 

100% President Chris Gerard 
Previous Washoe RC  

Dusty Harrison 

Medic Alert Chair, Jim Kirkpatrick 

Amy Price, DG Nick, and Lion Natalie Price 

Lion JoAnn Crouse with 1st Lady gifts 
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Peace Poster Contest Kits 

The 31st Annual Lions Peace Poster Contest kits are now available!  The 2018-2019 Peace Poster and              
Essay Contest --Theme is "Kindness Matters." 
 

Club Deadline to Order Kits:  October 1, 2018 (all clubs must have a kit to enter the contest.  A kit is 
also required if sponsoring more than one contest.) 
Cost of kit:  $11.95, plus shipping, handling and applicable taxes 
To order online: Club Supplies Sales at International Headquarters or call Club Supplies Sales at        
630-571-5466 or 800-710-7822. 
Deadline for Club Contest:   November  1, 2018 
 

Don't forget to read and 
follow all the RULES!!  
This contest is only for 11 
and 12-year olds, but if a 
student turns 13 ON NO-
VEMBER 15th, BUT NOT 
BEFORE, it is permitted. 
 
The District 4-C5 contest 
will be at the                  
second Cabinet Meeting 
on November 11, 2018. 
Please let me know if your 
Club will be entering the 
Contest by Nov 1st so I 
can have enough space to 
display the Posters. 
 
If you have any questions, 
please contact me! 
 
Lion Larry Vogelesang 
District Peace Poster 
Chair 
(530) 662-3814 
e-mail 
lv62chevy@sbcglobal.net 
 
Peace Poster Contest Kits | 
Lions Clubs - Lions Clubs ...  

www.lionsclubs.org/EN/
member-center/planning-
projects/youth/peace-poster/ 

 

mailto:lv62chevy@sbcglobal.net
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/
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Hooks and Needles Program 

Submitted by Lion Chris Gerard 

When you think of a group of prison inmates, does giving back to the community come to mind?  How about 
crocheting?  Well, I can tell you firsthand about a group of inmates in Folsom State Prison that do both and in 
many ways. 

Folsom Lake Lions and the inmate group, Hooks and Needles, at Folsom State Prison have partnered to help 
others in our local, and not so local communities, for six years. The idea is simple, the Lions gather donations 
of yarn, the inmates crochet things with it and then the Lions distribute these items to non-profit groups  
supporting the homeless or underserved.  We have provided items to 16 different non-profit groups. 

Lions have delivered an average of 955 items a year of articles like hats, scarves, gloves, purses, blankets, 
booties, hair ties, and stuffed animals of all shapes and sizes, to those in need. Is the work creative, fun and 
of high quality?  You bet it is, and the California State Fair Crochet judges agree.  The men won three awards 
for items shown in 2017, their first time entering. 

This project provides needed items and spreads a little toy, joy, and comfort to those involved all the way 
around, but wait, it gets even better.  

As Lions, this project touches our hearts as we pass one gift made with care and love to someone who needs 
it, will use, and is thankful for it.   

About once a year, we are invited to share the project results with the men in the group face to face. We tell 
the men of the places that have received their items and how thankful the individuals are that receive them. 
Maybe you can imagine our surprise and delight to hear that those men also elected to give a financial con-
tribution to our club. I don’t mind saying I was in tears. They told us to do something good with it. We will! 

How is giving financial donations possible?  Well, Folsom State Prison usually holds outside food sales four to 
five times a year. The inmates may purchase this food. Proceeds from these sales go to non-profits identified. 

Over the past year donations 
have been presented to 916 
Ink ( a nonprofit that works 
with at risk juveniles through 
writing), Vietnam Veterans, 
Veterans of Foreign Wars, 
American Cancer Society, 
the Sacramento County 
Youth Activities League, 
Bridges to Life (victim’s im-
pact group), and Narcotics 
Anonymous as well as Fol-
som Lake Lions Club.  

Want to see this groups 
work first hand?  There will 
be several award winning 
items on display in the Cali-
fornia Crafts area at the Cali-
fornia State Fair this year!    

Folsom Lake Lions (front row) with members of their Hooks and Needles program 
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Reprinted from the Daily Democrat, Woodland 
 

After debate and discussion, members of the Woodland 
Reveille Lions Club have decided to sell their fire-gutted 
clubhouse. 
 
The information came from Club Secretary Mike Horgan, 
who informed the city's Deputy Director of Community 
Development Stephen Coyle. 
 
Members of the Reveille Lions 
Club lost the 3,180-square-foot 
building at 417 Lincoln St., April 
4, in an early morning blaze 
which crept up the northwest 
side of the structure and swept 
through the interior. 
 
It's believed a transient dragged 
a mattress to the northwest side 
of the structure and started a 
small fire which got out of con-
trol. The fire was reported 
around 3:30 a.m. 
 
The decision was reached fol-
lowing a Monday gathering of 
Reveille Lions members John 
Lynch, Larry Miller and Horgan 
with Coyle, local developers, 
architects and others in the 
building industry. 
 
Horgan told Coyle via an email 
that he appreciated the 
"informative and productive  
conversations regarding require-
ments, alternatives, and constraints the club faces in     
determining a course of action for the fire damaged    
building." 
 
After listening to the various opinions another presenta-
tion was made to club members who "voted unanimously 
to not repair nor reconstruct the clubhouse, but to put the 
property up for sale." 
 
Members of the club had limited options. They could have 
decided to gut the structure (believed to have been built 
in 1894 or 1910) and remodel it, tear it down and rebuild 
or simply sell the property, pocketing the insurance settle-

ment and any money made in the sale of the property. 
 
It would be up to whomever bought the property to      
decide what to do with it, but most likely it would be torn 
down with the land used for some other purpose. 
 
Anyone rebuilding the structure would have to pay to 
meet state building codes, which includes a sprinkler    

system and handicapped access. 
There is also believed to be   
asbestos in the standing walls, 
which would have to be re-
moved. The cost of the work 
could easily exceed any insur-
ance payment to the Lions Club 
and trying to raise money from 
the community would have 
been a long-term effort. 
 
The Lions Club members and 
others met inside the shell of 
the building that was construct-
ed as a Unitarian Church and 
remodeled beginning in the 
1941 by the Town and Country 
Club. 
 
The fire burned through much 
of the roof but left a number of 
interior cross-beams intact. Also 
basically undamaged was the 
kitchen area as well as the re-
strooms. 

 
While no one knows precisely 
how much it would cost to     
rebuild the structure, rough    

estimates ranged from $800,000 to as high as $1 million, 
about double what the Lions Club received in an insurance 
payment. 
 
NOTE:  As of August 2nd, the Club committed to tearing 
the building down. 
 

New Meeting Place—the club is meeting at 6:45 a.m. 
on Tuesday mornings at the Denny’s on West Street 
at I–5. Ordering from the menu, so please be there 
early so breakfast will be served before the meeting 
begins at     7 a.m. 

Woodland Reveille Lions Clubhouse News 

A group of city officials and local builders, developers 
and insurers met with members of the Reveille Lions 
Club on Monday inside the burned out Lions Club-



 17 

 

Both April 14, 2018 and July 28, 2018 were beautiful weather days. Colfax CA Lions Club 
did a Highway 174 litter cleanup as our part of the Adopt-A-Highway Program, sponsored 
by Caltrans. Our goal is quarterly cleanup. We are proud to say "We Serve." 

Where There is a Need, There is a Lion 

Group selfie with, left to right, Mary Ann 
Luckinbill, Earl Coppin, Tim Luckinbill,  

Christine Houck, Ted Huss 

Foothill ZC Tim Luckinbill 

Volunteering at the Alzheimer's 

Race / Walk. Thanks to all the  Lions 

and Sacramento Buddhist Women's 

Association members who came out 

to help with the event! — 

with Barbara Nakatomi, Gayle Kono, 

and Gloria Inaba at East Lawn    

Cemetery. 

The Placer County city of Colfax has a tradition of celebrating the 3rd of July. Each year a day full of family activities is enjoyed to 
the local community and visiting neighbors. 
 
The Auburn Journal newspaper reported the event, stating that 10,000 people gathered on the streets of Colfax that Tuesday from 
noon to 10 pm for the annual Colfax 3rd of July Celebration. The celebration includes two parades: at 6 pm for kids on the level 
ground of Main Street, and the 7 pm Colfax Lions Club parade. The Lions parade is a popular event with many non-profit and for 
profit groups participating with floats and marchers. 
 
The Auburn Journal newspaper reported the event, stating that 10,000 people gathered on the streets of Colfax that Tuesday from 
noon to 10 pm for the annual Colfax 3rd of July Celebration. The celebration includes two parades: at 6 pm for kids on the level 
ground of Main Street, and the 7 pm Colfax Lions Club parade. The Lions parade is a popular event with many non-profit and for 
profit groups participating with floats and marchers. 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  2  

Lions Club parade banner carried by Colfax 4-H members  
Jerica and Naomi 

A little tike on bike in the kids parade 

https://www.facebook.com/bnakatomi
https://www.facebook.com/gloria.inaba
https://www.facebook.com/pages/East-Lawn-Cemetery/278841968816803?ref=stream
https://www.facebook.com/pages/East-Lawn-Cemetery/278841968816803?ref=stream
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Where There is a Need, There is a Lion 

Submitted By Lion Bing Ventura 
 

The Maharlika Lions Club answered the call to help 

the Carr fire victims who lost more than 1,000+ 

homes to the fire in the Redding/Shasta area. The 

Board decided to allocate $200.00 to purchase the 

items in the fire victims wish list and called friends 

and relatives to ask if they can donate as well.  So, a 

few Maharlika members headed by Sacramento     

Region Chair Lynn Ventura and Lions Bing Ventura, 

Myrna Agbunag, Vicky Debord, Vannie Powers with 

Partner in Service (PIS) Long, PDG Bert Melliza and PIS 

Julie started soliciting the items in the fire victims’ 

wish list. By Friday, August 3, the club was able to  

collect items valued at around $800-$900 and 

dropped them off at the Elk Grove police station on 

Laguna Palms St., the staging area for all donations. 

The club’s contribution may just be a small fraction of 

the greater need, but “No act of kindness, no matter 

how small is ever wasted.”- Aesop. 

 

Items donated: 

 

• Bottled water & juices (Capri Sun and Kool-Aid) 

• Canned goods- Spam, luncheon meat, canned 

beans, soup cans, vienna sausage,  potted meat, 

canned vegetables 

• Several cases of baby food, diapers and wet wipes 

• Adult underwear and disposable briefs 

• Blankets, pillows, and comforters 

• Cookies and other snack items 

• Breakfast cereals, hot chocolate packages  

• Napkins, paper towels, plastic spoons and forks 

• Shampoos and soaps 

• Other personal hygiene items 

 

Way to go Marharlika Lions!! 
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Where There is a Need, There is a Lion 

Submitted By Lion Susan Schoppe 
 

Dee Mautino was a charter member of the 
Grass Valley Foothill Lions and was also the 
first female mayor of Grass Valley.  During her 
tenure as mayor, she helped establish a new 
park in Grass Valley which was named in her 
honor.  Our club adopted the park and over 
the course of many years helped beautify the 
entrance.   
 
Last year Lion Dee asked the club if we would 
consider making or purchasing a new sign for 
the entrance.  Lion Ted Schoppe, with the 
help of his daughter Nicole Schoppe, came up 
with several proofs which Lion Dee approved.   
 
Working with the City of Grass Valley was a 
very frustrating experience.  After many 
months they finally approved our sign.  One 
thing we would not change is the beautiful 
blue hat in the lower right-hand corner.  Any-
one who knew Dee, knew that she had a hat 
for every occasion and this one was her       
favorite.   
 
We had an unveiling of the sign at the park on 
July 17, 2018, and unfortunately Lion Dee 
passed away earlier this year.  Foothill Lions 
attending the dedication were: Ted Schoppe, 
Mary Hudson, Arnie Romanello, Jack 
Kuhwarth, Al Koolhof, George and Sandy 
Woods, and Karen and Bill Mitchell. Also, in 
attendance were Nicole Schoppe, Dee’s 
daughter, granddaughter and two great-
granddaughters. The present mayor of Grass 
Valley and two former Grass Valley mayors  
also attended.  We’re pretty sure that Lion 
Dee is smiling down on us! 

Ted Schoppe and daughter Nicole  

Lions Arnie Romanello, 

Mary Hudson, and 

George Woods  

Forefront Lions Ted 
Schoppe, Bill Mitchell, 

Jack Kuhwarth, and  
Al Koolhof 
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Lions Club International Foundation Campaign 100 – Empowering Service 
 

WHAT IS LCIF?  Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) is the charitable fundraising and grant-making arm of our 

global organization.  Every day, LCIF works to fulfill our mission: to support the efforts of Lions clubs and partners in 

serving communities locally and globally, giving hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects and 

grants. 

 

WHAT DOES THE FOUNDATION DO?  Thanks to the selfless sacrifice and dedication of thousands of Lions, LCIF has 

been able to grant more than One Billion to Lions service projects and partnerships around the world.  The generosity 

of the Lions community has allowed LCIF to give sight, to support youth, to provide disaster relief and to address a 

wide range of humanitarian needs. 

 

WHY IS THE FOUNDATION IMPORTANT?  LCIF is the world’s largest and most effective service organization.  LCIF    

allows us to extend and magnify that impact on a global scale. 

 

INTRODUCTION TO CAMPAIGN 100: LCIF EMPOWERING SERVICE 
 

Campaign 100 is the foundation’s next transformational campaign. Through Campaign 100, LCIF will raise $300 million 

(over the next three years) to increase our service impact; fight diabetes; and expand our global causes.  Campaign 100 

will allow us to serve more than two hundred million individuals per year by 2021 and ensure that Lions have the    

resources we need to expand our global causes and impact. 

 

Campaign 100 has three areas to increase our service: 

Increase our service impact by: 

 Expanding our current programs 

 Focus on vision, youth, disaster relief and humanitarian causes 

Fight Diabetes by: 

 Reducing the prevalence of diabetes 

 Improving the quality of life for those diagnosed 

Expand our Global causes by: 

 Identifying the areas of greatest need and opportunity within hunger, childhood cancer and the  

 environment 

 Conducting pilot projects 

 Developing sustainable, long-term programs  

 

My next article will include: “Why is it time for a campaign?”  How will Campaign 100 strengthen our foundation?” and 

“What could my donation accomplish?” 

 

Club Presidents, I will be stopping by each one of our clubs to speak with you about LCIF Campaign 100 and how you 

can help strengthen our foundation.  Thanks for serving your communities.  

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  2  

Lions in the Know 
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2 of 53 (3.7%) Clubs have been visited about the LCIF 

9 of 53 (17%) Clubs have donated to the LCIF 

2 of 8 (25%) Zones have been visited about the LCIF 

1 club Brown = $1,000 < 

Blue = $750 to $999 

1 club Green = $500 to $749 

2 clubs Black = $250 to $499 

4 clubs Right side of column = $0 to $249 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  2  
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Visionary Report 

By Lion Bing Ventura, NCLSA Board of Directors, Washoe Region 

The Northern California Lions Sight Association 
(NCLSA) is a non-profit corporation whose members 
are all Lions in good standing from Lions Clubs of  
District 4-C5.  The Board of Directors are composed 
of four elected Directors from 
each of our four Regions, 
along with our Immediate Past 
NCLSA President, the current 
District Governor and our    
Immediate Past District Gover-
nor.  The NCLSA meets at the 
Sacramento Café and Brew, 
925 3rd Street, Sacramento, 
CA, 95814, the first Wednesday of every month at 
7:00 p.m.  All Lions are welcome to attend the 
meetings.  If you are interested in serving on the 
NCLSA Board, please contact a current Director.  Our 
website is www.nclsa.com.  Clubs are encouraged to 
become a VIP Member and please remember to pay 
their VIP dues.   
 
Please support NCLSA by buying an Award.  For addi-
tional information, please visit the NCLSA website at 
www.nclsa.com and then click on Trust Awards, to 
view prices and pictures of the plaques.  Contact   
Director Cecille Baylon at (916) 397‐6391 or email 
Cecille.baylon@live.com and/or any NCLSA Director, 
if interested in ordering awards. 
 
Vision Is Possible (VIP) – To date, there’s no eye   
surgery done or scheduled. The Board has approved 
a $20K donation to UC Davis Grand Rounds program. 
This will benefit the patients as well as the practicing 
professionals participating in the program.  
 
Vision Screening Unit – In May 2018, there were two 
outings scheduled for the Vision Screening Unit 
(VSU). On May 15, 2018, Roseville Sunrise Lions Club 
used it for a vision screening at the Veterans Stand-
down. On May 19, 2018, Woodland Reveille Lions 
Club used it for a vision screening at the Special Kids 
Day in Woodland, CA.   
 
In June 2018, there was only one outing scheduled 

for the Vision Screening Unit (VSU). On June 2, 2018, 
Grass Valley Foothill Lions Club used it for a vision 
screening at the Community Day in Grass Valley, CA.  
 
In July 2018, there were two outings scheduled for 

the VSU. On July 28, 2018, Elk 
Grove Lions Club used it for a 
vision screening at the Kohl’s 
Child Spree in Elk Grove, CA. 
and on July 30, 2018, again 
Grass Valley used it for another 
vision screening at the          
Community Day in Grass Valley, 
CA.  

 

If you are interested in reserving the Sight Van, mail 
the reservation form and check to NCLSA Vision 
Screening Unit, c/o Joe Bowers.  His telephone num-
ber is (916) 267-8504 and email      address is 
evoc504@gmail.com. The Reservation Form is availa-
ble on NCLSA website at www.nclsa.com under Vi-
sion Screening.  Please send check and reservation 
form together. Do not hesitate in reserving the van. 
The calendar is getting full! VIP clubs may reserve the 
unit 12 months in advance.   
 
Also, the Plusoptix screening devises are available to 
all clubs at District 4-C5 for $25.00 per day.  For addi-
tional information, please contact any NCLSA         
Director and/or your Region Chair to reserve the 
unit. 
 
Currently, NCLSA is seeking additional QUALIFIED 
DRIVERS for the Vision Screening Unit. These drivers 
need to have experience driving large recreational 
vehicles, school buses, and/or tractor‐trailer type 
trucks. If interested, please contact any NCLSA       
Director Lion Joe Bowers at (916) 261-8504 or email 
him at evo504@gmail.com. 
 
Fundraisers for NCLSA – There are new NCLSA Pins 
which feature the Vision Screening Unit (VSU) for 
sale at $5.00 each. Additionally, they are still selling 
old VSU pins.  If you buy a set of 2 pins (old and new 
VSU pins) they are $8.00 for a pair. Please contact 
one of the Directors if you desire to purchase a pin. 

http://www.nclsa.com
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August 17, 2018 

District Governor Roast for Nick McNicholas 

Roseville Host Lions Clubhouse, 

107 Sutter Ave., Roseville 

$30 per person—Make Check Payable to Roseville Host Lions 

Mail to PDG Carol Ring, 10291 Davis Rd., Wilton, CA  95693 

For information, contact PDG Carol at (916) 687-8605 

August 18, 2018 

District Cabinet Meeting 

John F. Kennedy High School 

8:00 am to 2:00 pm 

$10 lunch—for lunch reservations, contact CT Sheri Retzlaff 

@ (916) 225.0126 or sheriretzlaff@sbcglobal.net 

August 18, 2018 

Colfax 2nd Annual Car Show 

Main Street, Colfax 

$25 Registration Fee for car entry (see last page for entry form) 

Includes goodie bag, dash plaque, and door prize drawing ticket 

Donuts/coffee in a.m., and moderately priced lunch (by Lions) 

Contact Tim @ (530) 272-7171 or Chris & Red @ (530) 477-2533 

Limited space available and pre-registration recommended! 

August 25, 2018 

Maharlika Lions 25th  Anniversary 

Hilton Hotel 

2200 Harvard St., Sacramento 

$55 per person—Contact Vickie Debord (916) 524.3452 or 

vadebord@yahoo.com 

5 pm Social, 6 pm Dinner 

Formal attire requested—Best of Broadway theme—Let Us 

Entertain You! 

September 7, 2018 

Woodland Host/Yolo Sunset Fundraiser 

Hawaiian Chicken & Smoked BBQ Ribs Dinner 

Boy Scout Cabin, 515 Lincoln St. 

Woodland, CA 

$15 per person  

6:00 pm Social, 6:30 Dinner 

Contact Linda and Dennis Puccetti @  (530) 669-7941 

Opportunity Drawings 

September 29, 2018 

Lions Education Foundation and Student 

Speaker Foundation Golf Tournament 

Cherry Island Golf Course 

2360 Elverta Rd., Elverta 

$125 per player—includes lunch, green fees, longest drive and  

closest to pin contests and range balls. 

Registration: 7:30 am Shotgun start: 8:30 am 

Contact PDG Andy Anderson @ (916) 687-8133 or download flyer @ 

www.lef4c5.com 

October 4, 2018 

Lincoln Hills Lions Club Foundation 7th Annual 

Charity Golf Tournament 

Turkey Creek Golf Club, Lincoln 

$110 per player—Contact Lion Dave Evans (916) 267-8425 or 

dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

7 am Check-In,  8:30 am Tee Off—Fee includes breakfast, lunch and 

tee package, plus complimentary round of golf from Turkey Creek 
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2018-2019 Cabinet Officer Contacts 
CABINET OFFICERS PHONE EMAIL 

Doug Wight, District Governor (530) 477-0134 dg@district4c5.org 

Sarah Enloe, 1st Vice District Governor (916) 769-8601 1vdg@district4c5.org 

Cat Gon, 2nd Vice District Governor (916) 427-5747 (hm) 
(916) 607-0556 (cell) 

2vdg@district4c5.org 

Jeri Retzlaff, Cabinet Secretary (916) 206-3678 cs@district4c5.org 

Sheri Retzlaff, Cabinet Treasurer (916) 681-9726 (hm) 
(916) 225-0126 (cell) 

ct@district4c5.org 

DONNER REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Diana Beer, Region Chair (530) 477-0134 donnerregion@district4c5.org 

Tim Luckinbill, Foothill Zone Chair (530) 272-7131 foothillzone@district4c5.org 

Jackie Wapp, Sierra Zone Chair (530) 263-2897 sierrazone@district4c5.org 

   DOS RIOS REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Dennis Kramer, Region Chair (530) 662-3896 dosriosregion@district4c5.org 

Dave Stoermer, Gordon Zone Chair (530)402-1818 gordonzone@district4c5.org 

Ann Alvarez, Wolfskill Zone Chair (916) 363-4105 (hm) 
(916) 601-9895 (cell) 

wolfskillzone@district4c5.org 

SACRAMENTO REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Lynn Ventura, Region Chair (916) 837-5682 sacramentoregion@district4c5.org 

Mark Steffens, Crocker Zone Chair (916) 214-8650 crockerzone@district4c5.org 

Zenny Yagen, Sutter Zone Chair (916) 599-6544 sutterzone@district4c5.org 

WASHOE REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Jill Santos, Region Chair (916) 984-9711 (hm) 
(916) 337-2421 (cell) 

washoeregion@district4c5.org 

Bernie Milmoe, Eureka Zone Chair (916) 782-8815 (hm) 
(916) 899-9081 (cell) 

eurekazone@district4c5.org 

Dee Farmer, Marshall Zone Chair (916) 988-2194 marshallzone@district4c5.org 

Continued on next page 
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Pride Bulletin Editor: 

Kitty Kramer 

editor@district4c5.org 

 

Please forward all  

articles and photos (please identify who is in 

photos) by the 7th of each month! 

 

To Qualify for Club District 4-C5 Bulletin 

Contest: 

 

Mail or email your club bulletins to: 

1. Kitty Kramer, editor@district4c5.org 

2. DG Doug Wight, dg@district4c5.org 

3. Cabinet Secretary Jeri Retzlaff, 

cs@district4c5.org 

Share your club’s event flyers to advertise throughout the district!!   
Send information to the following: 
 

1.  Email blast messages—Messages@district4c5.org 
2.  Webmaster—Events@district4c5.org 
3.  Facebook—pr@district4c5.net 
4.  Pride Bulletin—editor@district4c5.org 

2018-2019 Global Action Team and LCIF Coordinator 

NAME PHONE EMAIL 

IPDG Nick McNicholas 
Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

(530) 908-2048 (cell) glt@district4c5.org 

PDG Mike Retzlaff 
Global Membership Team Coordinator 

(916) 681-9726 (hm) 
(916) 225-8321 (cell) 

gmt@district4c5.org 

Lion Donna Prince 
Global Service Team Coordinator 

(530) 305-8077 gst@district4c5.org 

PDG Andy Anderson 
Lions Clubs International Foundation Chair 

(916) 687-8133 (hm) 
(916) 955-3882 (cell) 

lcif@district4c5.org 

DG Doug presiding 

over the Sacramento 

Region Club Officer 

Training held on Satur-

day, July 28th. 

With IPDG/GLT Chair-

Nick McNicholas, PCC 

Derek Ledda, 1VDG 

Sarah Enloe and     

others. 
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